
Journey to Rediscover Your Life  ~ Phase 2: Emotional Healing 
 
Christine: Now we move into this next Phase – the Emotional content. 
What we do know is that we have the physical body and the emotional body. 
The emotional body and the physical body impact each other. The physical 
body is strongly influenced by the emotions and the person’s ability to work 
through their emotions. As you align to your physical bodies, it makes it 
possible for you to begin to access the old emotional issues. That’s why we 
worked with the multi-dimensional opening of the physical body in Phase I. 
It has been really necessary. 
 
This first phase has allowed each person to have changed their relationship 
with their physical body and there is a new multi-dimensional component 
within the physical body. The emotional content is actually locked into the 
physical body. So it allows them to more easily begin to align and work 
through that aspect of the emotional body that is very much woven within 
the physical body. 
 
That multi-dimensional state that is in the body now, physically it has 
expanded so that it can carry much more of the frequency of the light of the 
self and that light of the self can support the human ego aspect in it’s 
emotional process for example around fear and struggle. It can actually be a 
support system so that there is a bridge connecting the physical body and the 
emotional human aspect because the human ego is very much connected into 
the emotional aspect of that 3rd dimensionality. 
 
That is kind of the picture I want to open up for you to see, the inter-
connection of these Phases because there needs to be a change of 
relationship between the human aspect with the person’s own relationship 
with themselves on a human level and their emotions. Moving from a 3rd 
dimensional relationship of self-condemnation / separation, moving to a 
4th/5th dimensional relationship of compassion, patience and self- love. There 
needs to be an interconnection with that energetic aspect of the human being 
so that the enlightenment process can commence. The ending of this 
separating element shifts an energetic and emotional dynamic within the 
physical body. 
 
So as you begin to change your relationship multi-dimensionally within 
yourself, moving from self-condemnation to more love and compassion, 
then the whole part of yourself can open into an enlightenment process. This 
is what Jesus speaks of when he refers to our Resurrection process, that we 
have come to resurrect ourselves in this life time. As he said to me, we have 



placed ourselves on the cross and we are the only ones that can take 
ourselves off the cross. 
 
That is how I am seeing the weaving between the physical and the 
emotional. Then of course that leads into the enlightenment process of the 
spiritual self, which is our third component of these nine classes. 
 
We need to address all aspects of ourselves for our enlightenment process to 
activate fully. We cannot be in a separated state within our physical body or 
emotional body. So when we complete the next 3 classes there will be a 
significant change in these separating elements that we hold in the cells of 
our body and our energetic field. These are important and significant steps 
that we are all taking now. 
 
The new energies that are here now from the veils that are about to lift, will 
reveal energies that will support us in this transition. Doorways are available 
to you that will align you to the higher realms of your consciousness and this 
work is going to greatly support you in being able to take this next step 
through this energetic transition within your energetic and emotional bodies.  
 
Gregory: Right, so we’re starting to take the human beings physical 
condensed body, the bit of density that we think is everything and we are 
starting to expand that field out and first, it’s going through the emotional, 
and then it goes through the meta-physical body and those are really the 
main core of where we need to clean house and get things prepared so that 
we can expand further into accepting our full spiritual divine program. 
 
Gail: Preparing the temple. 
 
Christine: Absolutely, it’s also preparing the cells of the body. The cells of 
the body are ready to take in this programming. The transmitter that we 
activated in the first three classes in the cells is now wide open to take in this 
higher dimensional programming. That is part of it too. The cells take in that 
programming, through the transmitter, and begin to transmit out to all the 
systems of the body creating this recalibration in readiness for this next step 
of sacred alignment through the higher realm consciousness.  So everything 
is set in readiness for this next phase with the emotional body.  
 
 
Gregory: Because it has to be done from the little part to the big part so we 
make room, we clean house, get things ready, we make space for spirit to 
occupy and you can’t go the other way around, there would be no space to 



sit. It would be like inviting all these people and you haven’t prepared the 
house to allow so much to come in.  
 
Christine: And they are also reflected in the energetic field, strongly. 
 
Alisa: This is an important focus to be worked with, the basic being the 
physical, the human aspect and having a means to work with this aspect.   
So as the light aspect of the self comes in, this brings you to the emotions 
that are buried within the body. You have a way of dealing with the 
emotions through the physical because we have laid the foundation of how 
to work with the physical. This ongoing, almost infinity like movement of 
clearing the physical, deepening our connection to our light aspect of 
ourselves, bringing in more of our light, which creates the density to start 
moving out.  This movement enabling us to connect and live that pure 
source connection within the physical body that is what we are meant to do 
in this lifetime. 
 
Gail: We have so much anchored in this physical body that is not only from 
this lifetime but is from multiple lifetimes. It is here for a purpose: for us to 
enlighten those aspects that we were capable of doing in other dimensional 
situations, not so much in this 3rd dimensional realm. As we work on the 
physical first, we are acknowledging that we are holding this unresolved 
energy in the body. Now as we’re recognizing this, we have a different 
awareness and a new bridge to be able to experience this energy in a way of 
healing. What we are holding in the body is so significant. All of us have 
had difficulty with what to do with this unloved energy and then it turns into 
disease, as opposed to honoring it energetically. The shift has different 
aspects to it and one of those aspects is emotional. There is a physical 
dynamic of what is being held in the body that we’re taking to a different 
perspective to honor physicality, as opposed to enlightenment being outside 
of the body. Enlightenment is being here and transforming aspects that 
we’ve been holding, that the soul has been reflecting to us. This process is 
very important, giving us the capability and the tools to take those steps and 
release the old dynamics that have been with us for so many generations. 
 
Gregory: Another aspect is that we are expanding this body. We are 
expanding the dimensional aspects of this body and so I’ve always seen the 
emotions as being in the physical in the etheric in the 4th dimension - they 
are bridging into the higher dimensions. 
 
 
  


